
 

From Myself and the team we hope this letter finds you well. Please find below some information re-
garding some of the crimes reported for the month of April . This month we had our drop in clinic at 
Longheath Gardens Community Centre, a street briefing on Gladeside and a street briefing at orchard 
rise . 
 

CRIMES REPORTED 

Below is some of the crimes that have been reported for April 2024. 
WOODMERE AVENUE 04/04/2024 CRIMINAL DAMAGE 
Victim had front window of their house damaged by unknown sus-
pects, damaged believed to be caused by something  thrown, no 
further evidence was identified. 
 
PRIMROSE LANE 11/04/2024 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Suspects stole victims car by hotwiring, suspects managed to hide 
there faces from CCTV and have so far not been identified. 
 
TOWER VIEW 11/04/2024 THEFT OF MOTOR VEHICLE 
Victim had their vehicle stolen from the front of their property, ve-
hicle was later found abandoned in Croydon by police and returned 
to owner. 
 
SPRING LANE 13/04/2024 INTERFERENCE WITH A MOTOR VEHICLE 
Victim was delivering parcels and was followed by suspects, when 
victim parked up suspects attempted to drill into the rear doors of 
vehicle but quickly left the scene when confronted. 
 
ORCHARD RISE 29/04/2024 THEFT FROM A MOTOR VEHCILE 
Suspects opened victims car  door after trying the handle in the ear-
ly hours of the morning, no valuables were kept in the car but con-
tents from the glove box were scattered on the front seat. 
 
 

DDD 

 

                    Priorities  
 
 Increased patrols along 

Woodmere avenue and 
Ashburton playing fields 
in relation to drug relat-
ed ASB reports 

 Patrols around the 
Gladeside area due to 
numerous reports of 
speeding vehicles 

 Patrols around Long lane 
and Longheath Gardens 
to reduce ASB related 
crimes. 

 

Advice 
With the approach of the hot weather we are seeing an increase of ASB 
behaviour in relation to drugs and nuisance vehicles especially mopeds 
and motor bikes. 
When reporting please try to obtain the vehicle reg and a description 
where possible, it will also help if a small log was kept with times etc for 
those that have been experiencing repeat problems. 
As always motor vehicle theft is high so please consider having CCTV or 
dash cams where possible, keeping keys in faraday pouches and using 
steering wheel locks. 

Contact Details 

Telephone 101 

Email - SNmailbox-ShirleyNorthSNT@met.police.uk 

You can now follow us on NextDoor.co.uk 

 

If you would like to receive the 

monthly update and get the latest 

statistics and information in please 

email the team and ask to be on 

our mailing list . 

 

  EVENTS AND OTHER NEWS 

 

 STREET BRIEFING , WOOD-

MERE AVENUE (adjacent ti ash-

burton playing fields) 

22/05/2024 5PM-6PM 

 CUPPA WITH A COPPER, LONG-

HEATH GARDENS COMMUNITY 

CENTRE, 01/06/2024 4PM-5PM 

 STREET BRIEFING, PRIMROSE 

LANE (corner of Marigold way) 

             06/06/2024 5PM-6PM  


